Richard Malaby Union 92 443 Main Street Ellsworth, ME 04605

Dear Mr. Malaby:

I am writing to inform you that the Reorganization Plan you submitted in accordance with the December 1, 2007 deadline does not meet the requirements set forth in the reorganization law. Your recent action to withdraw from the proposed configuration with Ellsworth and Airline CSD #8 has left them without other options to join an RSU, which is not consistent with P.L. 2007, chapter 240, Part XXXX-36 Parameter B.

I will report your school administrative unit as not in compliance with the reorganization law when I report to the legislature on the implementation of the reorganization law in January, 2008, as I am required to do under P.L. 2007, chapter 240, Part XXXX-47.

Sincerely,

Susan A. Gendron

Commissioner of Education

Susan A. Lendron

cc: James Boothby, Superintendent, Union 92 and MSAD 26 Gordon Donaldson Dianne Tilton